Office of the Executive Officer Barry R. Wallerstein, D.Env. 909.396.2100, fax 909.396.3340

February 28, 2007

Blair A. Folsom, Ph.D. Senior Vice President GE Energy and Environmental Research Corp. 1831 Carnegie Avenue Santa Ana, CA 92705-5528

Re: SCAQMD Advisory Council

Dear Dr. Folsom:

I would like to congratulate and welcome you as a member of the South Coast Air Quality Management District Advisory Council. I have attached a copy of the council's policies as well as a copy of the current roster.

Attached also for your review is Appendix I of Draft 2007 Air Quality Management Plan (AQMP)—Health Effects of Air Pollutants. This document presents a summary of scientific findings on the health effects of ambient air pollutants. The California Health and Safety Code Section 40471(b) requires that the South Coast Air Quality Management District Board prepare a report on the health impacts of particulate matter in the South Coast Air Basin in conjunction with the preparation of the AQMP. This document was prepared to fulfill that requirement. The Health and Safety Code also directs that the report be submitted to the Advisory Council for review and comment.

Please review the attached document and provide your comments by March 21, 2007.

Thank you again for agreeing to serve as a member of the Advisory Council. Should you have any questions on this matter, please do not hesitate to contact Elaine Chang, Deputy Executive Officer of Planning, Rule Development & Area Sources, at (909) 396-3186.

Sincerely,

Barry R. Wallerstein, D.Env.

Executive Officer

BRW/drw

Enclosures

Cc: Technology Advancement Advisory Group (w/o enclosures)